## Minutes April 8<sup>th</sup> 2019

## **Woodhull Township Park Commission**

Committee:

Mr. Fred Kline – Chairman Mrs. Shelia Mendel - Secretary

Mrs. Connie Henske - Treasurer Mrs. Krista Colby - Trustee Mrs. Paula Hill - Trustee

\*Mrs. Connie Henske has resigned, as of April 8<sup>th</sup>.Thank you Connie for your decades of dedication and hard work for the township park. We'll miss you and wish you well.

\*Woodhull township residence: The Park Commission will be looking for a candidate to fill the Treasurer position for the Park. May 13<sup>th</sup> 2019 is the meeting, interested residences may attend.

\*The Park will open for the season May 1st Spring has finally come!

All residence that shared ideas last year for the Park, we are looking back to those great ideas. Thank you.

## Parks new look 2019:

- \*pre-annual flowers -thank you to the Perry FFA group helping with the planting.
- \*painted spring toys thank you John Mendel for painting them.
- \*shed thank you Classic Motor for ordering.
- \*picnic table by the ball field -thank you Connie Henske for ordering.

## **New business:**

\*Paula – Additional paid hours to Fred for maintenance in the Park. Motion passed.

\*Krista –Asking for the answers from the Township for the budget from last year. We need the Park funds for this year for more improvements.

Someone needs to take over the Park reservation and the phone number to be changed on the sign at the park, since Connie has left the Park committee.

\*Shelia - Suggested to repaint the yellow entry gate. Tabled.

Add a structure for the toddler area. Tabled.

Call McKearney Asphalt & Sealing for a bid on the walking trails.

Call One way Asphalt Paving & Excavating for a bid on the walking trail.

\*Fred – True green has done the first spray for the season.

Time for the water test.

Call for Porta Jon's to be delivered.

A resident suggested to charge the ball leagues and all other reservations for the park. Park committee has declined the suggestion, we pay taxes for our public park, for our community to enjoy.

Mr. Dave Brehem an adjoined property to the park/property line requested the Park Commission to give him permission to install a gate to the fence that belongs the Park from his property. The Park Commission has reviewed and declined the request. Motion carried.

Next Park meeting is May 13th 7pm at Town Hall.

Happy Spring!

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.